Mr. Harold Weisberg Coq d'Or Press Hyattstown, Maryland 20734

Dear Mr. Weisberg:

In response to your letter of August 3, please be assured that all information coming to the attention of the United States Secret Service concerning the assassination of President Kennedy was furnished to the President's Commission on the Assassination of President Kennedy during their deliberation, and subsequently we complied with the Directives of the Attorney General.

The Secret Service never did withhold any evidence from the President's Commission and it is not now improperly withholding or suppressing any evidence.

Sincerely yours,

A TR 8-22-67

cc-Mr.Hendrick
Sp.Asst.to the
Secy.(for Enforcement)

James J. Rowley

TJK:BAP:alm